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On the Eve of the Opening of the Chapter

There is an air of expectation. Almost all the capitulants have now arrived at the General House. There have been frequent trips to the airport to pick up Brothers coming from all over the world. Warm greetings among those who already know one another. Friendly introductions for those meeting for the first time. The main rooms are decorated in both a festive and thought-provoking manner. Guided tours, led by Brothers who live here, have been given in language groups to familiarize the delegates with the different venues.  Tomorrow, September 4, we celebrate the opening of the Chapter. The first steps on the road in search of the themes of LIFE. 

Marist communities are invited to celebrate prayer services for the opening of the 20th General Chapter.

The Provisional Committee of the Chapter Takes the Reins.

Eight Brothers make up the Provisional Committee, which is in charge of making decisions regarding the opening program of the Chapter, once the Preparatory Commission’s work is completed. They began their work on August 28 and elected Br. Seán Sammon president and Br. Juan Miguel Anaya secretary. Their duties continue until the Chapter elects the Central Commission. 

The General Council, as is customary, named the members of the Provisional Committee: Sunanda Alwis (Sri Lanka), Juan Miguel Anaya (Bética), Maurice Berquet (Beaucamps-St Genis), Eugène Kabanguka (Rwanda), Eduardo Navarro (México Occidental), Antonio Ramalho (Brasil Norte), Peter Rodney (Sydney), Seán Sammon (Vicar General).

Meeting of the Credentials Committee

The General Council, following the norms, also named the members of the Credentials Committee: Claudino Falchetto (General Council), Michael Hill (Sydney), Antonio Martínez (Norte) y Lawrence Ndawala (Southern Africa).

This group has the responsibility of examining the election results of each Province and District as they relate to the naming of delegates to the General Chapter in order to verify the validity of these elections. It met in Rome on September 1, 2001. The results of their examinations will be presented to the Chapter in a special report.

